DESIGN AND ACCESS STATEMENT FOR PLANNING APPLICATION REF. 2015/0810/P 74 REDINGTON ROAD, LONDON NW3 7RS

LANDSCAPING WORKS TO FRONT GARDEN  - DOCUMENT NUMBER: 007
FEATURES OF THE EXISTING SITE

The house dates back to about 1880, the present owners have lived in the property for 10 years and have not altered the landscaping in the front garden during that time.

The property is in a conservation area and our proposal intends to sympathetically reflect this in execution.  When the boundary walls are re-built we will re-build using a similar brick to the existing walls, which in turn are similar in colour and make-up to the bricks used for the house walls and blend well with the tiles which clad the upper floors.  Natural stone will be used for other areas of hard landscaping.

Being in Hampstead and very close to Hampstead Heath we are aware of the importance of plants and sympathetic soft landscaping.  Currently the range of smaller plants in the front garden is desultory.  We are intending to completely re-do the soft landscaping at the same time as the hard landscaping works, implementing a scheme which provides attractive year round interest and encourages wildlife.
HOW WILL PEOPLE IN THE LOCALITY BE AFFECTED BY THE PROPOSALS

We do not anticipate that neighbours would be adversely affected by these proposals and would hope that they would appreciate that the boundary walls were smartly re-built and the introduction of short railings in keeping with the period of the property, backed with low hedges.  Also that the front garden will be a ‘garden’ in the true sense of the word and much more in keeping with some of the other attractive gardens along the street.
DETAILS OF THE LAYOUT

In addition to the 2D and 3D elevation plans submitted;  for information purposes we would state that the layout is not radically altered from the existing.  From an aesthetic point of view moving the pedestrian entrance opposite the front door should enhance the attractiveness of the surroundings.  The building has quite an imposing front door and porch surround and it seems illogical that for a formal building of the period the pedestrian entrance does not line up with the front door.
HOW HAVE ACCESS ISSUES BEEN ADDRESSED

The pedestrian entrance will be replicated as it is now, just a little wider, making it more accessible.

The pillar at the entrance to the driveway will be moved approximately 50cms to the left as you face the house.  This is to create better and easier access into the drive as it is currently just a little narrow to easily and safely get in and out of the drive even with a moderately sized car.  There is no intention to make any changes to the drop curve, pavement or roadway as this is not at all necessary.

